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Principals Report 

Final Gazette for the year 

What a fantastic year it has been. Thank you 
all for your amazing support—it means so 
much to our school community. Personally, 
this year, I loved getting back into the 
classroom teaching French. As principals, 
we often spend a lot of time on admin 
tasks, but every principal in NSW Public 
Schools started as an experienced 
classroom teacher. 

One challenge that stood out for me this 
year was attendance. Regular attendance is 
so important. When students miss school, 
they miss out—not just on learning, but on 
all the other good things that come with it. 
When kids succeed at school, they feel 
motivated. That motivation makes them 
happier and more confident, which helps 
their mental health, too. It’s a win-win. 

Sometimes, I hear families talk about giving 
students a “mental health day.” While it 
sounds like a good idea, taking too many 
days off can actually make things harder for 
kids. It can lead to falling behind in class, 
losing connections with friends, and feeling 
even more stressed. 

The best way to support our kids' mental 
health is to help them experience success 
at school. Regular attendance makes that 
possible. 

  

 

Employment opportunity 

We have an unfilled vacancy for a primary 
teacher for 2-3 days/week to be negotiated 
with the successful candidate. The position 
is currently advertised in the NSW 
Education JobFeed. If you know any 
teachers who would be interested in this 
position, please let them know and 
encourage them to contact either me or 
Mrs Flagg at school for further information. 

End of year 

• Student reports will be issued next 
Thursday 12 December. If your child is not 
at school on Thursday, they will be 
posted home. 

• Presentation night will be held on 
Tuesday 17 December and we look 
forward to seeing you there. 

Primary classes 2025 

The confirmed primary classes and main 
teachers for 2025 will be as follows: 

• K/1/2 Miss Alanah Williams 

• 3/4 Mr William Cummins 

• 5/6 Mr Jack McDougall 

The final arrangements for the second 
teacher (often called the release from face 
to face teacher) are yet to be finalised. 
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In Summary 

• Regular attendance matters 

• We have a current vacancy for a 
primary teacher 2-3 days a week 
next year 

• Student reports will be sent home 
on Thursday 12 December 

• Presentation night is Tuesday 17 
December. 

• The primary classes will be: 

o K/1/2 Miss Alanah Williams 

o 3/4 Mr William Cummins 

o 5/6 Mr Jack McDougall 

• There will be lots of capital works 
over the holidays 

• New cricket nets 

• Renovation to the Visual Arts room 

• Air Conditioning will be installed in 
the administration building 

• If you have children in K/1/2 next 
year, please read the information 
about the Got it program 

 

Upcoming Events 

Monday 2nd – Friday 13th December 
Swim School 
 
Wednesday 11th December 
Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
K/1/2 Santa Visit 
 
Tuesday 17th December 
Presentation Night 
 
Wednesday 18th December  
Last Day of 2024 
Lake Talbot Excursion – Whole School 
 
 

Holiday works at the school 

I’m really excited to share that we have 
some important capital works being 
completed during the Christmas holiday 
period. 

• The Visual Arts room will have 
extensive repairs and renovations 

• Air Conditioning will be installed in 
the administration building (front 
office and staffroom) 

• New cricket nets will be installed 
replacing the old ones 

All of these works have implications for 
community use during the holidays, such 
as increased traffic around the school and 
no access to the area around the current 
cricket nets. 

Got it program 

We have been successful in applying for 
the Got It program, which is an important 
partnership with the department of 
health to support the best start to school 
for students in K-2. You can read more 
details about it in the Gazette. If you have 
children in years K-2 next year, please take 
the time to read that important 
information. 

See you at presentation night, and I wish 
you a wonderful Christmas break, 

Paul Laing 
Principal 

 



 
 

 

  



Stage 5 Geography 
 

This term, our Stage 5 Geography 

students have been diving into the 

fascinating world of 

Environmental Changes and 

Management. As part of their 

hands-on learning, they visited 

the Fivebough Swamp a few 

weeks ago, to collect water 

samples for testing. 

This week, they measured the pH 

levels of their swamp samples and 

compared them to water samples 

collected during a field study 

incursion at BCS. Through this practical investigation, students gained 

valuable insights into how different environmental factors affect water 

quality and ecosystems. 

 

PBL Assembly – Term 4 
 

 

RESPECT RESPONSIBILITY 

RESLILIENCE EXCELLENCE 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to join us 
to celebrate our BCS students’ 
achievements this year at the 

Barellan Community Hall. 

Tuesday 17th December at 
6:30pm 

 



 



  



  



  



  



 

 

 

 

 

Getting on Track in Time – Got It! 

Got It! is an early intervention social and emotional learning program supported by the NSW Ministry of 

Health, and the NSW Department of Education. Your school has the opportunity to participate in this 

exciting program in 2025.  

The Got It! team will be working with children in 2025 Kindergarten to Year 2, aged 5-8 years (Early Stage 

One and Stage One) and their parents, who may be experiencing difficulties with challenging and disruptive 

behaviour – at home or at school. The program will give families the opportunity to be part of a fun and 

supportive group that can improve child behaviour and family relationships, and help parents deal with 

difficult behaviours. For some of these families this may include a 10 week group program. 

Challenging social and emotional difficulties often cause problems in many areas of a child’s life. It can also 

be stressful for their family, friends and community. Sadly, these children can be seen as ‘naughty’, rather 

than as children who are struggling with organising their thoughts, feelings and behaviours.  

Got It! aims to provide support and practical help to children and their families, and also to support the 

school community to help children get the most out of the opportunities available to them.  

The Got It! team is looking forward to working with your school during the rest of this year and throughout 

2025. We would like to thank the whole school community for your commitment to improving the wellbeing 

of children and families. 

All families will be asked to complete a questionnaire for each child starting Kindergarten, Year 1 

and Year 2 in 2025. The questionnaires for the children currently in Kindergarten and Year 1 will be 

coming home with your child soon. Please help us by returning this form ASAP. Got It! staff will be 

available at your school to help with this.  

Please direct any specific enquiries to your child’s teacher. 

 

 

  



  

Registration link: https://forms.gle/3ccLT6BSqSiXppgX9 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fl.facebook.com%2Fl.php%3Fu%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fforms.gle%252F3ccLT6BSqSiXppgX9%26h%3DAT0n-7aA7VZ8JSNUFIEyJOHkFwK3xhhi7DDYqW3L5PKfq9R72RQW2i7trVrTl74-PVsLqIYh_rk7dmgzBl0qJoqwQDCU9PBEragiiQLPiGAeJRq4XxrZ39XD8XB4Ju8-GVs8M-VUq6u0tatRlzm1%26__tn__%3D-UK-R%26c%5B0%5D%3DAT31Ds6Hjr72gYNTerfMlMWkava3hZrv-2J26fyam09sAGDnmvNwapi8R0gtD8vYq5h84KTMKQCOEd23mwlIUtMT5wBjATrj1pATI8_ljpIow_xdAn6RCIT_MNexvR0CYfVT6ATH0m25Y1-LFJ8sxaOpXeUqL3_Lkm1L9yHe14sGZbquegxcN8b5Wasd12OEgjiZxg&data=05%7C02%7CRebecca.Malone8%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C9bbdc67c74394f504a0b08dd14c2f120%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638689549704914524%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1Gaz0kXJ9%2BvIhOUQlUoTRXv6zdXOObeAgxCY8PlPgL4%3D&reserved=0


2024 CALENDAR 
*Please note that future dates may change due to unforseen circumstances. Please check our website for 

the live version of our Calendar. 

 

November 
 

 

December 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

    1 

     

4 5 6 7 8 

 Kinder Transition – 9am 
to 3pm 

   

11 12 13 14 15 

 Kinder Transition – 9am 
to 3pm 

K/1/2 Glitter Ball 

School Social 

 

  Yr 12 RAP Graduation 

K-10 Swimming for 
Sport  

18 19 20 21 22 

RAP Study Day @ 
Barellan 

   K-10 Swimming for 
Sport  

25 26 27 28 29 

    K-10 Swimming for 
Sport  

PBL Assembly 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

2 3 4 5 6 

Swim School Swim School Swim School Swim School Swim School 

9 10 11 12 13 

Swim School Swim School Swim School 

Yr 6 Graduation Dinner 

K/1/2 Santa Visit 

Swim School Swim School 

16 17 18 19 20 

 Presentation Night Last Day of School 

Lake Talbot Excursion – 
Whole School 

  

23 24 25 26 27 

  Merry Christmas   

30 31    

     

Please forward advertisements/articles for the Barellan Central School Gazette to: 
rebecca.malone8@det.nsw.edu.au 

Closing time for all advertisements/articles is 2pm Thursday, Week B 
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